
VILLAGE OF BENTLEYVILLE, OHIO 
PARKS, FACILITIES AND BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE 

JULY 10, 2019 
10:00 AM 
MINUTES 

 
ATTENDEES: Kathleen Hale, Kathleen Esposito and Lloyd Nagle. 
 

 
REVIEW OF PRIOR MINUTES: Minutes for both the May and June meetings were reviewed and 
approved.  
 
SERVICE DIRECTOR’S REPORT:  

 The Village’s arrangement with the Village of Chagrin Falls to dispose of branch and leaf 
pickups from residents’ curbside has been interrupted.  Green Vision Materials is now 
charging a fee per load of yard waste, whereas up until now Green Visions accepted the 
material without charge, and then recycled the material for marketable compost.  We 
are not calculating what the cost to the Village and its residents would be to continue to 
work with Chagrin and Green Vision.  We are also exploring other options.  In the 
meantime, the Village will try to keep collecting yard waste, but store the material until 
a better arrangement can be found. 

 
OLD BUSINESS: 

 Review of the project to power wash and paint wood trim on Village Hall: the work has 
been contracted and will soon begin.  Recent rainy weather has delayed the start date. 
Lloyd will update about when the work will begin. 

 Review of the project to power wash the wooden roof of the Park Pavilion: the roof has 
been power washed and looks much better.  Treatment will complete the project, when 
the weather allows. 

 Thanks to the Garden Club for initiation of the Pollinator Project on Daffodil Corner: It’s 
looking good!  As the perennials establish themselves, it should get even better.  Thank 
you to Jan Kepple for sharing pictures of the project (with pollinators). 

 Mrs. Esposito noted that Yoga in the Park has been getting good turnout.  It was also 
gratifying to see families using the Park and the playground. 

 
NEW BUSINESS: The Eagle Scout project proposed by Ty Feeney was be discussed.  Presently, 
his plan is to both construct a score board for the Park bocce ball court and provide ground 
support for the two summer concerts planned for this season in the Park.  To date, he has 
provided signage for the first concert, July 16, 2019, for the Don DiSantis performance.  Ty will 
be present to assist throughout the concert, and will be providing food and beverages to 
concert goers. 
 



MESSAGE OF LOVING SYMPATHY: With sadness, the Committee notes the recent passing of 
David Goldston, husband of our fellow Committee Members, Bonnie Goldston.  We love you, 
Bonnie. 
 
NEXT MEETING TIME TO BE ANNOUNCED.  At present, it seems we may be taking August off. 
 
MINUTES RESPECTFULLY PREPARED AND SUBMITTED BY KATHLEEN HALE. 

 
 
 

 
 

 


